Osborne School Newsletter

September 2018
Upcoming Events:

Tuesday, September 4 – First day of classes
Thursday, September 6 – First day for Kindergarten 

Wednesday, September 12 – Welcome back assembly 9:00 a.m.
Wednesday, September 12 – Meet the Staff Night, Homemade Chili and buns 5:30 – 7:00
Wednesday, September 12 – School Community Council Meeting 7:00 pm

Friday, September 28 – Terry Fox Hot lunch/ Assembly Walk/Run 2:50 pm
School News:

Principal’s Message:

Hello everyone!

Welcome to another great year at Osborne School! 
I hope that all of you had a wonderful summer and are ready to engage in the excitement and challenges of this next school year! 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new families to Osborne School. I am confident that you will enjoy being part of the “Osborne Family.” I encourage all parents to become involved in their child’s education. Our School Community Council meet 7 times per year and we encourage all families to join us. Our SCC works very closely with our school to enrich student learning and assist us with reaching our school goals. An SRPSD school focuses around literacy and numeracy. This year Osborne’s school goals will focus on math and literacy. I encourage all families to consistently view our school web page for information and school events, along with our newsletters it is a great source of information for you!

If you have any questions/concerns at any time please do not hesitate to call or drop by the school. Have a great year everyone!
Mrs. Holmen, Principal

HAVE A FABULOUS SCHOOL YEAR!
School Motto:  Small School Big Heart

Mission of Osborne School is to create a warm, caring environment which actively develops excellence, acceptance, responsibility and lifelong learning.

Osborne School Smart Goal 2018 - 2019
Comprehension Goal
By June 2019 100% of Osborne Students will be achieving:

· Mastery or proficiency standards or

· 50% catch up growth or 

· An individualized goal

In reading literacy.

Mathematics Goal

By June 2019 100% of Osborne students will be achieving:

· Mastery or proficiency standards or

· 50% catch up growth or 

· An individualized goal

In mathematics literacy.

This year at Osborne School:
Osborne School will be promoting Character Education again this year. Every month students and staff will be working on one special character trait. For September, we’ll be incorporating Respect into announcements and class lessons. Osborne has a CARING TREE whereby students’ names will be added to leaves weekly when they show acts that correspond to our virtues. Come and see our tree grow.
Fundraisers

Our first major fundraiser for this year will be tickets on 150lbs of Beef. This meat which was so generously donated by Wayne and Debbie Acorn will be cut and wrapped into steaks, roasts and hamburger. Osborne School would like to say a sincere and heartfelt THANK-YOU to Wayne and Debbie for this amazing donation, and for all of their assistance with this fundraiser. Second prize will be a wide tire Mountain Bike. We extend another HUGE thank-you to Christine and Joey Christian for their donation. Students will be starting these ticket sales on Thursday, October 4. The winner will be announced at our Christmas concert on Wednesday, December 19.

Our second major fundraiser will be the sale of Co-Op gift cards. This will begin on November 14. More information will follow with details on these great fundraisers. 
The proceeds from these events will go towards new playground equipment for the elementary side of the school as well as outdoor education and special events.
Newsletters:
Regular calendars and newsletters will be sent home at month-end with your child.  Additional copies are available at the office.  Our calendar of events and newsletter will be on-line at our Osborne School Website http://www.srsd119.ca.  We will be displaying student work and other interesting topics on our website throughout the year.

Meet the Staff Night with Homemade Chili and Buns 
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On Wednesday, September 12 at 5:30 p.m. Osborne School will host our “Chili Supper” and “Meet the Staff” event.  We will provide homemade chili and buns free of charge and give everyone an opportunity to meet our staff at Osborne. We are looking forward to meeting you in the school gym. Following supper there will be a brief welcome and introduction of our staff and then parents and guardians will be invited into the students’ classrooms. We hope to see everyone at this first Osborne event of the year. Immediately following the Meet the Staff night we will be having our first School Community Council Meeting. The meeting will not be longer than one hour. Please join us for this meeting, it is a great way to become more involved in your child’s education!
Registration Forms and Activity Fees:
Student registration forms will be going home with students. We are asking parents to please read them over, make any necessary changes and return them to the school as soon as possible so we can have our files all up to date.  Activity fees are $30 per child for grades 1-8 and $15 for kindergarten students. These fees are collected to offset the fees for special events which may include: Swimming Lessons, transportation, skiing, special presenters and year end class trips. Please make cheques payable to Osborne School.
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As the kids are returning to school and school activities, so is the School Community Council.  The School Community Council is made up of all the parents whose children attend Osborne School as well as all the teachers.  From the parents a President, Vice President and Secretary/Treasurer are elected each for a 2-year term. Our president is Mark Boden, the vice-chair is Kyla James, the secretary is Sherry Gibson, and the member at large is Crystal Duncan.
We invite and welcome all new and existing members to attend our meetings, vote on decisions and hold executive positions.  Every parent who attends a meeting is a voting member of the council. Your child enjoys many extras during the school year due to the efforts and commitment of the School Community Council.  Some of these include:

~Harvest Dinner
  ~Christmas treat bags

~ Skate/Movie Night   ~Year-end BBQ

~Family Fun Night
  ~ Rink improvements 

~Funding for various school trips as well as other items for the school

The School Community Council meets 7 times per school year usually the 3rd Monday of Sept, Oct, Nov, Jan, Mar, Apr. and May at the school.  Our first meeting will be held on Thursday, September 8 at 7:00pm. If you are interested in bettering your child’s school experience, come out & join us.  See you there!
Milk Program:

[image: image6.wmf]Milk and chocolate milk will be sold by card or for 1.00¢ each.  The cards will be sold for $10.00 and will provide for 10 drinks.  Cards can be purchased from Mrs. Frantik. Cards can be purchased at your convenience. 
Canteen News:
We try to provide a healthy canteen lunch approximately twice a month. The week before canteen day students will bring home their order forms, all forms will state a return day, orders and money must be returned to the school by this day in order for your child’s order to go in. 
Volunteers:

An important feature of our school is the volunteer base that exists.  We appreciate your past and future support as we continue to expand the contributions that volunteers make to our school.

Volunteers can help in many ways.  Some may wish to help on a regular basis while others prefer to donate time at special events or at home.  Please do not hesitate to encourage retired neighbors and grandparents to get involved. If you are willing to be placed on our volunteer list please contact Mrs. Frantik.  Thank you for your continued support.

Busses and Transportation:[image: image7.emf]


We have an excellent group of bus drivers that are professional and courteous. The following are the names of our bus drivers and their bus number:
Laura Olson #207


Dorothy Cholewa #4

Patti Anderson #214

Greg Ferish #11

Shirley Byrne #51 (High School Run)
Respect, Responsibility and Rules: 

We will continue to stress the importance of the 3 R’s in our daily school lives.  Staff will continue to encourage good manners and respectful ways with our students.  Posters of our Osborne School Goals and Expectations are posted in our hallways and classrooms.

Terry Fox Marathon of Hope

On September 28 we will once again be taking part in a walk to commemorate the Terry Fox Marathon of Hope. Community members and survivors are invited to join us for this walk/run. We will have a hot lunch sale this day with all proceeds going to the Terry Fox Foundation. A note will be sent home later this month with details. 

Cell Phone/Electronics

Cell phones are not to be in use or turned on during the school day (8:50 – 3:25 inclusive), unless permission is given from a staff member. Please remember, the school is not responsible for lost or stolen items. 
SafeArrival
One of our greatest priorities is ensuring that all our students arrive safely to school every day.  To improve our safe arrival process, we are adding a new system that will make it easier for you to report – and respond to – school absences of your student. 
The new student absence reporting system will let you use a mobile app, a web site, or an interactive toll-free phone line to report an absence in advance. As a result, it will take the school less time to verify student attendance, and less time to begin to notify parents and guardians of absences that were unexpected or unplanned. 

This time savings makes it faster and more efficient to account for all students and their safety.

If your student is marked absent and the absence hasn’t been explained in advance, our new SafeArrival system will be able to rapidly contact you by automated phone call, text message, email, or mobile app push notification to get a reason for the absence. Calls and contacts will continue until you choose an option to explain the absence.

This new, automated SafeArrival process is part of our SchoolMessenger notification system from West, and our new SchoolMessenger mobile app for iOS and Android devices. It’ll be available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, to make it convenient for you to report future absences.
Community News

Christina’s Art School –registration now on!  Follow your child’s heart… if they love drawing and art, register them soon!!!

   

We are now taking registrations for a few art class openings in pencil drawing, charcoal, pastels, colored pencils, acrylic painting & watercolor.  We have taught many students (adults included!) this life-long soul nurturing skill.  Some students take classes for fun and recreation of learning, while others have developed portfolios for admittance to further their education in a related field such as Architecture, Graphic Design, Secondary Art School, etc. To register online or for more information, see http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=1722&d=hI3_24xEZP5hQhANLLIOr8vOLPD5VbtAr5Kpd1ZzZA&u=http%3a%2f%2fwww%2echristinathoen%2ecom
  
or phone 764-7200: Christina Thoen (Artist, Certified Teacher, B.Ed.ArtMajor) at 625 Branion Drive, or see Christina’s Art school on Facebook
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Fri. Sept. 21—7:00 pm
For consignment seller or other information

call 306.763.3771 or email office.paac@sasktel.net
SPONSORED BY MOM’S MORNING OUT | auggice®
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PRINCE ALBERT ALLIANCE CHURCH ITEMS FOR SALE INCLUDE
Corner of 28th St & 6th Avenue West + Gently used children’s clothes, toys &
+ Be prepared to line up outside if you come early accessories, newborn to children’s size 16
+ Bring a laundry basket for easier shopping . Maternity clothes

« For security reasons NO STROLLERS or
BACKPACKS are permitted downstairs

« Payment accept by cash, credit or debit tap + New for the FALL sale: Bathing suits!

+ Friendly dress up costumes.






[image: image8.wmf]
September 2018
Welcome Back!

Dear Parents/Guardians:

We want to take this opportunity to welcome our students and families back to school for the 2018-2019 school year.  We would also like to extend a special greeting to our new students and their families. 
The Osborne School staff members for the 2018-2019 school year are as follows:

Katherine Raas 

Kindergarten/Grade 1
Gwen Neudorf

Grade 2/3
Shania Sonen


Grade 4 
Taryn Henry


Grade 5/6

Glenda Moline 

Grade 7/8

Christine Christian 

Math and Phys. Ed Teacher.
Maureen Safinuk

Educational Support Teacher
Jana Hadland


Educational Associate

Janet Wright


Educational Associate 

Tanya Magnin


Educational Associate

Maxine Dragseth

Educational Associate

Ina Holmen


Principal

Valarie Frantik   

Secretary/Library Assistant

Eugene Slager


Caretaker

Aryn Peterson

Social Worker

We look forward to working with you to make this a rewarding year of learning for your child.

Have a great year![image: image3.jpg]



